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FRIDAY 31 MARCH, 2023 

NEW ROAD RULES FOR PORTABLE DEVICES COME INTO 
EFFECT TODAY 

New road rules come into effect today in Victoria that clarify the use of portable devices when 

driving a vehicle or riding another form of transport such as a motorbike, bicycle, e-scooter or 

even rollerblades.  

These new road rules aim to keep road users safe, reflect the significant increase in technologies 

capable of distracting a driver, and bring Victoria into line with the road rules in other states.  

The principles underpinning the rules remain the same: don’t touch your unmounted or wearable 

device while you’re driving or riding. 

Learner, P1 and P2 drivers are subject to much stricter rules and should visit the RACV website 

for more information.  

RACV Head of Policy, James Williams, explained the new rules and the penalties that could 

apply for the illegal use of portable devices. 

“We appreciate that the rules are complex, but this reflects the developing range of technologies 

that can distract a driver,” Mr Williams said.  

“In general, drivers or riders who hold a full licence cannot touch an unmounted or wearable 

device, such as a phone, tablet, laptop, smart watch, or any other device while driving or riding. 

“You can connect to your vehicle’s Bluetooth, then place the unmounted device out of sight and 

reach before you start your journey. 

“As a general rule, drivers and riders can use mounted devices or inbuilt systems for functions 

such as music and navigation, provided they are not entering text, scrolling, or viewing images, 

social media, websites, or videos.  

“For wearable devices such as smart watches, you can’t touch the device while driving or riding. 

You can only use voice controls to initiate, accept or reject audio calls, play or stream audio 

materials, or adjust volume levels. 
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“You can also use a mobile phone or other device to pay at a drive-through. 

“For mobile phones and tablets, the mounting must be commercially designed and manufactured 

for that purpose, and the device must be secured in the mounting. 

Mobile device and seat belt cameras are currently being introduced in Victoria. The cameras will 

capture drivers and riders who are holding mobile phones or other devices, as well as drivers and 

passengers who are not wearing seatbelts, or not wearing them properly.  

For further information on the rules, please visit RACV’s road safety website page.  

-ENDS- 

Further information  

Since 1903, RACV has been one of Australia’s most trusted brands and is the largest member 

organisation in Victoria. 

RACV is proud to provide exceptional experiences for our Members and customers through a 

range of products and services across motoring and mobility, home, energy and leisure. These 

include Emergency Roadside Assistance, Motor Insurance, Home Insurance, Home Trades and 

an increasing range of options in the cleaner energy space, such as RACV Solar. We have nine 

resorts across Australia and a range of domestic and international holiday packages, tours and 

cruises from our trusted travel partners. 

Media enquiries  

RACV Media  

Phone: 0417 041 398  

Email: media@racv.com.au 
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